
PUBLIC HEARING 
VILLAGE OF CANDOR BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

138 MAIN STREET, CANDOR, NY, 13743 
July 11, 2017 

 
Call to Order – The Public Hearing/Regular Meeting of the Village of Candor Board of Trustees began 
at 6:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance and was called to order by the Honorable Mayor Eric 
Halstead on July 11, 2017 at the Village Hall, 138 Main Street, Candor, NY, 13743. 
 
Those in attendance included Mayor Eric Halstead; Board Trustees Gary Consalvi, Nancy King, Gwen 
Isham; Clerk/Treasurer Jennifer Bennett; Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Lynne Roberts; DPW Supervisor Eric 
Lang and Village Attorney Robert McKertich.   
 
Absent: Chad Edwards, Trustee 
 
Residents: Florence Alpert, Resident, & Vaughn Golden, Candor Chronicle 
 
Public Hearing: Mayor Halsted opened the Public Hearing for the sidewalks project at 6:30 PM. 
Mayor Halstead gave a brief explanation of the project and explained that the Village of Candor is 
applying for a grant to help pay for this project. The sidewalk project qualifies for CHIPS funding, so 
we will be using CHIPS to help pay the Village portion. Mayor Halstead stated that he will talk to 
NYSDOT about extending the sidewalks on Rte.96B by the cemetery because we had some 
complaints about kids walking to school without any sidewalks last winter. Mayor Halstead stated 
that the Village is going to have to get permission from the residents before work can be done. If the 
resident wants the sidewalk work done, they will be responsible for paying half the cost of the 
sidewalk work done located by the resident’s property. Florence Alpert stated that she came to the 
meeting to see what the sidewalk project was about. Florence Alpert inquired about the current 
Sidewalk Law & wanted to know if there needed to be any changes to the current law. The Village 
Attorney stated that he would revisit the law and make sure the project is within the law. Florence 
Alpert stated that she is concerned for the safety of the kids & adults that do not use sidewalks.  
 
Mayor Halstead closed the Public Hearing at 6:41 PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Bennett 
Clerk/Treasurer 
 


